
March 18, 2014
Chairman Bryce Black called the regular Town Board meeting to order at 6:32 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, March 18, 2014.  (note: the March 11 meeting was cancelled and rescheduled to March 18)
Board members present were Bryce Black, Donna Juleff and Kay Hamilton.  Town officials Maureen Manore and Dwight Jelle were present.  
Also attending was Attorney Tanya Bruder.  
Minutes

The minutes from the February 11th meeting were read.  Bryce Black asked that the words “of the Mining Operation Agreement” be inserted after “exhibit J” under the Well Testing Schedule agenda item.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the minutes as amended and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried. 
The minutes from the March 1st meeting were read.  Donna Juleff made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Kay Hamilton seconded.
Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for February was read.  The ending balance was $76, 901.37.  Kay Hamilton made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Donna Juleff seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

None

Reports from Other Meetings Attended
Bryce Black had signed up to attend a seminar on culverts to be held on February 26th but was unable to attend.
Bryce Black and Kay Hamilton attended a WTA meeting in Eau Claire on February 28th that featured Board of Review training and Implements of Husbandry information.  
Bryce Black, Kay Hamilton and Dwight Jelle testified at a hearing on SB 632 in Madison on March 3rd. Mining industry representatives, local government officials and concerned citizens voiced their concerns before the committee.
Mining Agreement Report
Bryce Black met with Bernie Larson on February 19th and brought up a few of the issues discussed in the February Town Board meeting in regards to the Mining Agreement check list.  Bryce asked if there were track pads and was told that there are, but they are currently filled with sand and gravel and frozen over.  Bernie said that the track pads will be cleared as soon as conditions permit.  When asked about a landscape maintenance plan, Bernie said that there should be one on file with the Town Clerk.  If not, one will be supplied upon request.  The Mining Operating Agreement says a plan for on-site well monitoring is to be developed, in case any of the surrounding land owners refuse to allow for their wells to be tested.  Currently all the surrounding land owners allow their wells to be used for groundwater testing, so Bernie believes no well monitoring plan is needed.  When asked about the fencing issue Bernie said that their fencing contractor did begin to put up more fence in December, but the weather conditions became too severe to continue.  They will resume fencing in the Spring.

Cindy Schlosser has not yet received her water filter, but has an appointment on March 21st with a Mine representative.
On March 7th Tina Bee submitted revised bills for legal fees and insurance reimbursement to Greg Bechel, with copies to Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar and Attorney Brian Nodolf .

On March 20th Attorneys Gwen Kuchevar and Brian Nodolf will be meeting to discuss the bills, fencing issues and other items from the Mining Agreement checklist, Fine Material Handling Plan, and the cap on reimbursement as it pertains to the well testing.

Kay Hamilton handed out copies of an issue resolution short form in which she listed all the issues and resolution procedures from the Mining Agreement Plan.
Mining Agreement Fencing Amendment
This item will be discussed by Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar and Attorney Brian Nodolf on March 20th.
Mining Agreement Well Testing 
Town Attorney Gwen Kuchevar was contacted and asked if reimbursement by the Bechel Mine of the costs associated with well testing was included as the $15,000.00 reimbursement cap.  Her opinion was that it is not part of the cap.  She will discuss this with Attorney Brian Nodolf on March 20th. 
Plan Commission Report

The Plan Commission meeting held on February 27th was summarized.


-Plan Commission Ordinance Revision

The Plan Commission Chair explained the need for a revised Plan Commission Ordinance.  The Board received a draft ordinance that was more specific than the current Plan Commission Ordinance in terms of Plan Commission duties and responsibilities.

-Nonmetallic Mining Reclamation Ordinance 
The Plan Commission had discussed the need for the Town having its own Reclamation Ordinance and concluded that the County’s Reclamation Ordinance is being enforced in a competent manner and there was not much to be gained by the Town adopting one at this time.


-Nonmetallic Mining Operators License Ordinance Revision

The Plan Commission Chair explained that there were several lessons learned from the Town’s experience with working on the current Mining Agreement, the Zoning Ordinance and the daily operations of the Bechel Mine.  The Nonmetallic Mining Licensing Ordinance should be updated to reflect the new information.  The Board received a draft of the proposed updated ordinance.  A copy will be sent to the Town’s Attorney. 


-Zoning Ordinance Revision

The Plan Commission Chair stated that the Town Board may want to duplicate some of the provisions in the Nonmetallic Mining Operators Licensing Ordinance into the Zoning Ordinance, depending on what happens in the State Legislature regarding the municipal ability to enforce Nonmetallic Mining Licensing Ordinances.  Otherwise the land use regulation in the Zoning Ordinance was in good shape and did not need to be updated at this time.

Road Reports

Denny Richardson had received a call from Troy Gates who wants to install a groundwater heat pump.  The loop for the heat pump would be across the road from the residence and Troy wants to run the pipes under Porcupine Lane.  The Board discussed getting a written agreement on road repairs.  The WTA will be contacted for a template or suggestions to the wording of this agreement.
Denny Richardson had spoken to Doug Bettinger at the Kraemer Company concerning the purchase of rock.  He was told the price would be $7.30 per cubic yard if the Town bought 5000 yards; otherwise it is $7.75 per cubic yard by the truckload.
Denny Richardson had received a call from the Pepin ATV Club.  They would like to have ATV trails that go from Pepin to Arkansaw.  The Board agreed that if the club wants to ask for permission to drive ATVs on Town roads, they would need to present their case in person at a Town Board meeting.
Bryce Black received a complaint from Rick Lind, who has property on Goat Back, about the amount of snow piled in front of his driveway.  Rick was told that the snow plows do this to every driveway but most are cleared by the residents on a regular basis.

Gerald Drier would like rock on Ganoe Lane, as it is muddy.  The Board agreed that the rocking needs to wait until the frost has gone out.

The WI DOT has approved the Town’s application for a TRIP grant for $16,783.64, to be used for the blacktopping of the ¾ mile stretch of Bear Pen Road that was reconstructed in 2013.  The guidelines of the grant state that the purchase of blacktop needs to bid out.  John Hanz, Pepin County Highway Commissioner, will assist in the bidding process.  The grant also stipulates that, due to the cost of the project, it  needs to be certified by an engineer. Dan Fedderly is willing to provide this service under his master contract with the Town.
There will be a paving seminar in Menomonie on March 26th.  Bryce Black and Donna Juleff plan to attend.

Discuss Supervisor Vacancy
There has been no response to the request for applications for the vacant supervisor seat ad that ran in the Courier Wedge on February 20th.  The Board decided to run the ad one more time.
DOR Assessment Compliance Letter
The Department of Revenue sent a notification that the major taxation district assessments for major classes of property are now compliant for 2013.
Clerk/Treasurer Financial Audit
This item was delayed to a future date.
Pay Bills
The Town bills were reviewed and paid.

The next board meeting was set for April 15, 2014 following the Annual Meeting which begins at 6:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The Town Board meeting agenda will cover: Fill Supervisor Vacancy, Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizen’s Concerns, Report on Other Meetings Attended, Mining Agreement Report, Mining Agreement Well Testing, Plan Commission Ordinance Revision, Nonmetallic Mining Licensing Ordinance Revision, Road Reports, Rock Purchase, Set Board of Review Date and pay bills. 

Donna Juleff made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Kay Hamilton seconded.
Time 8:30 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk


